CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
April 23, 2009

Present:
Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Nordquist, Siders, Photinos, Pohl, Smith, Steinle, Thorpe

The meeting began at 2:05 p.m.  The minutes from the April 9 meeting were approved.

Political Science
Thorpe reported that PS 421/521 (International Law) has not been proposed for University Studies.  The question of which of the two course descriptions to use has been resolved; information from both descriptions has been combined.  

PS 260 (Politics and Film) has been proposed to renumber as PS 360.  Carney said the 300 number is appropriate because the course is equivalent [in rigor] to other 300-level courses, and most other film courses on campus are at the 300-level.  Photinos asked if the department had supplied more information; Carney is a member of the department and said he could speak for the department.  Carney said the course should not have been numbered at the 200-level.  
Acklin/Cedar Face moved to confirm PS 421 [approved on April 9], and to approve the renumbering of PS 260 to PS 360; the motion passed 4Y/0N/2A (Photinos, Nordquist).

University Seminar
Responding to the Curriculum Committee’s question about whether both WR 226 and USEM 226 were needed, Mada Morgan said she would accept having just WR 226 and withdrawing the request for cross-listing it as USEM 226.  She also suggested that USEM 225 could be suspended and just offer WR 225.  Nordquist/Siders moved to offer WR 226 and WR 225, and not to offer USEM 226 and USEM 225; the motion passed 6Y/0N/0A.  Thorpe will make appropriate adjustments in catalog copy.  

CS 415/515
The description for this new course has been revised and shortened.  The committee discussed the course description and listing of prerequisites.  Photinos questioned that “foundational concepts” are being taught in a 400-level course; Nordquist agreed that it would be good to have these foundations earlier, but that students are taking other preparatory courses earlier in their academic careers.  Carney added that even graduate students sometimes have to learn something later than they should have learned it.  Carney/Acklin moved to approve CS 415/515 as revised; the motion passed 5Y/1N (Photinos)0A.

Psychology
Psychology has requested some prerequisite changes for PSY 317 and 438, plus listing some recommended courses.  The committee was in favor of the prerequisites, but not listing recommended courses, as these have no method of enforcement.  The prerequisite changes were approved unanimously, but the listing of prerequisite courses were not approved.

Miscellaneous changes

Thorpe informed the committee of some corrections needed in the catalog, including removing courses that we no longer offer from elective lists in physics degrees, and adding cross-listing information to PH 475 and ENGR 475.
Future plans
No Curriculum Committee meeting next week.  Steinle asked the committee to be thinking about curricular issues to tackle next year.  The curricular handbook will be revisited at the next meeting (May 7).  Steinle said the Interdisciplinary degrees need to be reviewed, as some problems have emerged about some of these.  

Steinle proposed to have an end-of-year Curriculum Committee party.  He will propose some possible dates and see what works for most of the committee.
The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.
